View online forward to a friend

#### CAPEL HORSE AND PONY CLUB Issue 4

Newsletter Jan/Feb 2025



Hazel, Josie and Grace embracing all the colour and fun from the 2024 Wind-up Rally

#### **WELCOME TO 2025 AT CH&PC**

Welcome all members new and returning. It has been a busy start to the year with our first two Rallies, Clinics with Sonja Johnson, Tessa Sharman and Christine Bates, also our first event of the year, "Horseland Dressage and Showjumping series 1". A huge thankyou to our outgowing committee members from 2024 who have volunteered their precious time and Welcome to our NEW committee who, with the help of all our members, will ensure a fun and successful 2025. Keep an eye on your email's, along with other club news and updates information for our fast approaching 4\* CCI Event to be held on the 15/16th March will be posted. Thank you to everyone who rolled up their sleeves and got stuck in at our busy bee's on the 19th and 25th of January, the grounds are looking super.



#### 2024 Wind-up

Congratulations to all our riders and Volunteers who were rewarded for their efforts and achievments throughout 2024

#### **CONGRATULATIONS!**

**Life Membership** was awarded to Jenni Brown for over a decade of commitment, dedication and her tireless contribution to CH&PC . Pictured with Amberley, Sharon and Kaeleigh, who attended her last rally after first joining 15yrs ago.

### **IMPORTANT DATES**

1/2nd MARCH - FUTURES EVENTING 15/16th MARCH - CAPEL CCI 4\* 22nd MARCH - CROSS COUNTRY TRAINING DAY 23rd MARCH - SHOW HORSE HACK DAY 29/30 MARCH - STATE TETRATHLON 25/26th APRIL - PC CAMP Date to be Confirmed 27th APRIL - SHOW HORSE HACK DAY

17/18th MAY - STATE SHOWJUMPING

25th MAY - RALLY

Top left: Jade & River, Top right: Ella & Tilly, Bottom left: Holly & Halo Bottom right: Michala & Mav Images (except top left) courtesy of CHRISSY MAY PHOTOGRAPHY



# **CLUB INFORMATION**

What a joy it was to relish in the airconditioned comfort of the new Clubrooms at the Dressage/SJ day, a fabulous place for friends and family to watch the competition and for competitors to escape to from the heat/wind. Volunteering in the new canteen will be an absolute pleasure. Please get onto completing the free (for a limited time) "Food Safe Course". This is a new Shire regualtion requirement for all canteens.





## **FEATURED RIDER**

# Jade Gibson

**Age:** 14

Horses Name: River Horses Age: 5 Breed: Thoroughbred Favourite discipline: Cross Country

Horses funniest quirk: She likes playing in

water Favourite matchy colour: Light Blue Your Favourite food: Fruit Favourite Movie/TV show: Tangled

Other interests/hobbies: Hockey, Acro and diving for crayfish



Our mailing address is: P.O BOX 175, CAPEL WA 6271

Email: capelponyclub@outlook.com

Website: https://capelponyclub.com

MANY THANKS TO ALL OUR SPONORS













































